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ST JOHN’S COLLEGE

OXFORD - OXI1 3JP

Ms Anne-Marie O’Reilly 25 February 2005
St John’s College
Oxford OX1 3JP

Dear Ms O'Reilly,
Request to St John's College, Oxford (the “College”) - Freedom of Information Act 2000 (the “FOIA”)

Thank you for your enquiry, which the College received on 7 February 2005. The College produces each year a full
account of its finances in its Annual Report and Financial Statements which have been approved by the Governing Body
and by the College’s Auditors. We undertake in our Publication Scheme to supply these in response to applications under
the FOIA, and I am enclosing a copy of the most recent report and statements at 31 July 2004.

You ask for a brief explanation of the various funds and pools within which St John’s holds investment funds and other
ways in which the St John’s owns portions of companies which are not its direct subsidiaries. The College does not hold
information (otherwise than in the annual Report and Financial Statements or in the documents referred to in the last two
sentences of the third paragraph of this letter) containing explanations, brief or otherwise, of its funds and other such
information contained in this request

You ask for a list of all the companies in which St John’s holds shares and how many shares are held in each, whether
directly or indirectly and if these shares are held indirectly, through which fund manager or other means. The College does
not have a list of shares which it holds directly. The College considers it is exempt under section 41 of the FOIA with
regard to lists of funds and other investments, which are held and managed on behalf of the College. The basis for the
application of the exemption is that such information was provided by another company and that the disclosure of the
information would give rise to an actionable breach of confidence.

You ask for details of how often and in what formats St John’s receives information on the specific companies in which it
holds investments, and how it would access this information at any given time, should it wish to. The College does not

hold any such details except as part of documents referred to in the last two sentences of the third paragraph of this letter.

You ask for any documents relating to ethical or other investment policy. The College does not hold any such documents
except as part of documents referred to in the last two sentences of the third paragraph of this letter.

You ask for a list of all documents that St John's holds relating to its investments, including documents which consider the
relationship between freedom of information obligations and investments. The College does not hold any such list.

The College thanks you for your request and should you require access to further information then please submit a request
and it will be dealt with in accordance with the FOIA and College policy. I enclose a copy of the College’s Publication
Scheme for your reference.

Should you have any questions or require further assistance with your original requests please contact me in writing.

Yours sincerely,
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Dr A.J.Boyce

c.c. The President
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